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Statement by Stephen Lieberman, Minister-Counsellor

on



the significant budget growth over the last decade. This effect has been magnified in

the 23 other organizations of the common system, many of whom rely on voluntary

contributions that have dwindled in the wake of the global financial crisis.

Our argument is, by now, also familiar: by allowing staff costs to continue rising

without understanding their impact on organization budgets, we force organizations

like WHO, which recently had to cut 800 critical HIV/AIDS workers in Africa, to cut

mandate delivery to meet rising staff costs.

What was noteworthy about the common system discussion in the 67th General

Assembly session was not the difficult discussions last December in an often fraught

Fifth Committee but that we all worked together to adopt major solutions to address

these challenges: a Chief Executives Board report to better understand the effect of

growing staff costs on budgets across the common system; an ICSC review of

compensation that will seek to contain future compensation costs; and an

administrative pay freeze that stopped--even if just for a short period--automatic cost-

of-living increases.

Mr. Chairman,

While these successes will allow us to better address staff costs, they will not do so fast



Second, in resolutions 40/244 from 1985 and 43/226 from 1988, the GA gave the ICSC

two rules to manage the margin in keeping with the Noblemaire Principle: 1) keep the

1-year margin between 10 to 20%, or range, and 2) keep the average of 1-year margins






